
UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 

DISTRICT OF NEW MEXICO 

In re: COURT CLOSURE,        No. 24-0001 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTER 

 On December 19, 2024, President Biden issued an Executive Order on Providing for the 

Closing of Executive Departments and Agencies of the Federal Government on December 24, 

2024. Pursuant to Section 1 of the Executive Order, all executive departments and agencies of 

the Federal Government shall be closed and their employees excused from duty on Tuesday, 

December 24, 2024, the day before Christmas Day. Following the lead of the executive branch 

the Administrative Office will be closed, the Tenth Circuit will be closed, and this Court will be 

closed. To the extent that any time sensitive hearings are scheduled, the presiding judicial officer 

will determine how those will proceed.  

 December 24, 2024, will be treated as a holiday for federal leave purposes.  

 
       _______________________________ 
       ROBERT H. JACOBVITZ 
       Chief United States Bankruptcy Judge 
 
Date entered on docket: December 20, 2024  
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